
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. ● Lacey, Washington 98503 

 P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 
(360) 664-1160 ● TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711

April 5, 2021 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO FILE WRITTEN COMMENTS 
(By Friday, May 5, 2021) 

Re: Puget Sound Energy 2021 Draft Integrated Resource Plans for Electricity and Natural Gas, 
Dockets UE-200304 (electricity) and UG-200305 (natural gas) 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

Pursuant to Order 2, paragraph 28 in Dockets UE-180607 and UG-180608, Puget Sound Energy 
(PSE or Company) filed its Final 2021 Integrated Resource Plan for electricity and natural gas 
service (Final IRP). Per WAC 480-100-605, an “integrated resource plan” means an analysis 
describing the mix of generating resources, conservation, methods, technologies, and resources 
to integrate renewable resources and, where applicable, address overgeneration events, and 
efficiency resources that will meet current and projected needs at the lowest reasonable cost to 
the utility and its ratepayers and that complies with the requirements specified in RCW 
19.280.030(1).  

WRITTEN COMMENTS 

The Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) will accept comments 
on PSE’s Final IRP. Written comments on the Final IRP must be filed with the Commission no 
later than 5:00 p.m. on May 5, 2021. The Commission requests that comments be provided in 
electronic format to enhance public access, for ease of providing comments, to reduce the need 
for paper copies, and to facilitate quotations from the comments. Comments may be submitted 
via the Commission’s Web portal at www.utc.wa.gov/e-filing or by electronic mail to the 

Service Date: April 6, 2021

https://apps.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=480-100&full=true#480-100-605
https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=19.280.030
https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=19.280.030
http://www.utc.wa.gov/e-filing


DOCKETS UE-200304 and UG-200305    

Commission’s Records Center at records@utc.wa.gov. Please include the following details:  
 

• The docket number of this proceeding (UE-200304 for electric, UG-200305 for natural 
gas).  

• The commenting party’s name.  
• The title and date of the comment or comments.  

 
Comments should be in .pdf format (created using Adobe Acrobat or comparable software) or in 
Microsoft Word. The Commission will post on its website all comments it receives in electronic 
format. The website is located at www.utc.wa.gov. Documents are generally posted within 24 
hours of receipt. Please refer to Dockets UE-200304 and UG-200305 to ensure that you are 
placed on the appropriate service list(s). 
 
Questions for PSE may be directed to the Company’s IRP team by email at IRP@pse.com or by 
calling (425) 462-3137. Questions for Commission staff may be directed to Kyle Frankiewich by 
email at kyle.frankiewich@utc.wa.gov or by calling (360) 664-1316. When inquiring about the 
subject of this Notice, please refer to Dockets UE-200304 and UG-200305. 
 
 
 
MARK L. JOHNSON  
Executive Director and Secretary 
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